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      AMERICAN FISHERIES SOCIETY


                                MONTANA CHAPTER

To:


MTAFS ExCom
From: 


Amber Steed, MTAFS Secretary/Treasurer

Re:


Minutes from MTAFS ExCom Meeting

Date/Location:
12 September, 2013, Video and phone conference between Bozeman, Kalispell, and Missoula
Attendees:
Craig Barfoot, Travis Horton, Robert Al-Chokhachy (late), Bruce Roberts, Pat Saffel, Amber Steed 

Agenda
1.  Introductions
 

2.  Additions/changes to the agenda


     

3.  Review and approval of last ExCom meeting minutes
 

4.  Treasurer’s report
5. Old business
a. Update on contracting website upgrade
b. 2013 meeting planning update
i. Final updates on meeting planning
6. New business
a. RAF application review and recommendations
b. President’s office recruitment update, Secretary/Treasurer
c. Committee chair recruitment
d. Legislative update
7. Open floor/discussion
8. Adjourn
Minutes

1. Introductions: The meeting began at 5:20pm.  No introductions were made. 
2. Additions/changes to the agenda: None. 
3. Approval of last ExCom meeting notes: The minutes of the 12/14/2012 ExCom meeting were distributed prior to the meeting. Travis moved to approve the minutes and Robert seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  
4. Treasurer’s report: The treasurer’s report dated 2/3/2013 was distributed to ExCom prior to the meeting. Travis moved to approve the report and Craig seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
5. Old business: 

I. Update on contracting website upgrade: 
a) Rebecca Krogman, the website contractor, has purchased the domain space for our new website. She also went through the current MTAFS website and made some recommendations for alterations. Adam Petersen reviewed and mostly approved her suggestions. Robert suggested having clear instructions on how to operate the new website and transition between ExCom members. This should encourage more volunteerism if the workload is minimal and uncomplicated. Robert also suggested a template for a meeting program that is web compatible for abstract submissions. This would allow for streamlined program assembly minimizing the associated workload. The web address of montanaafs.org was settled on.
II. 2013 meeting planning update: 
a) Amber reported that meeting pre-registration was on par with past years, if not slightly lower. Otherwise the meeting logistics were going smoothly.
6. New business:

I. RAF application review and recommendations: 
a) The Yaak Valley Forest Council RAF – ExCom proposed to postpone until the local biologist is consulted and guidelines are attached to how the money could be spent. Working Dogs for Conservation RAF – Robert commented that the concept is unique and interesting, but seems costly relative to other methods (eDNA, etc.). ExCom recommended funding of $2,000 to membership but funding was requested for $5,000. The proponents will give a presentation during the business meeting for membership consideration. French Gulch Channel Restoration – Request for funding for LIDAR flights to guide restoration efforts. Travis abstained from voting because of his tangential involvement. Jim Olson will present the project for consideration to the membership during the business meeting. ExCom will recommend funding at the full amount.
II. President’s office recruitment update, Secretary/Treasurer:
a) A couple of nominees have stepped up for the position. 
III. Committee Chair recruitment:
a) Leanne Roulson has offered to serve on the Natural Resources Concerns Committee. Kenny Staigmiller is willing to continue serving as the Awards chair, but welcomes another volunteer to fill his shoes. Continuing Education as traditionally been taken a committee, but has been taken over by the President-Elect during the past 2 years. A.I. Travis will make a pitch to recruit a new Continuing Education Committee Chair at the business meeting.
IV. Legislative update:
a) Pat Byorth drafted a report on the legislative activity during 2012, noting that the most potentially threatening bill died. The report will be shared with the membership at the business meeting. SB 146 was not mentioned, but requested that FWP base all its decisions in science. Robert recommended staying up to date on the website with this information.

7. Open floor/discussion
a) Robert asked about mentioning a summer workshop at the business meeting.
b) Changes to the business meeting agenda were suggested by Travis, adding the option for membership to vote electronically.

c) Marc Terrazas, the Membership Chair, recommended updating the membership email list to allow people to easily unsubscribe from MTAFS correspondence. 

d) Membership will be reminded to pay their dues at the business meeting.

e) A.I. Travis requested we look into reducing the size of graphics on official MTAFS correspondence to reduce data size. Amber will look into this.
f) Kenny Staigmiller came in late to the meeting and discussed awards. He hadn’t heard from the WCT Chapter of Trout Unlimited about their annual student scholarship. A.I. Kenny will continue attempting to get a hold of them, Craig will initiate.
8) Adjourn
i. Travis moved to adjourn the meeting and Robert seconded the motion. With no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 6:42pm.
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